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Short version of the Minutes

on the meeting of the Executive Board (Präsidium) on 19.09.2019 in Schwertberg, Austria, 
on the occasion of the International Münsterländer Test (IMP). The Executive Board reports 
on news from the KlM-I member countries.

In the Netherlands and Austria the test regulations are being partly revised.

In Germany, the Ectopic Ureter Project is still running at least until the middle of next year, 
when it will be decided how to proceed further. In the year 2020 a large federal test 
(Bundesprüfung) in combination with an International Breed Show and IMP test will take 
place in Germany.

Currently, there are some differences with the Danish Münsterländer Club, which the parties 
would like to resolve through discussions, since international cooperation for the breed 
Kleiner Münsterländer is very important.

14 years ago there was great euphoria at the creation of the KlM-I Association, in order to 
promote the versatile Kleine Münsterländer. This is currently no longer the case in many 
countries, due in part to changing boards with different views, members who do not support 
their boards and some countries can no longer identify with the idea of versatility. Above all, 
only a pointing dog is desired. But our Kleiner Münsterländer is a versatile hunting dog for all 
work before and after the shot. The members of KlM-I have committed themselves to 
promoting this versatile hunting dog internationally.

The performance description for the Kleiner Münsterländer is to be published and serve as a 
means of comparing testing requirements in all member countries.

Membership payments from some member states are still outstanding. 

Beate Mitmeier is introduced as the new Business Manager. 

The next Annual General Meeting will take place in October 2020 at the time of the federal 
test (Bundesprüfung). 
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